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2022--TOWN OF SHERWOOD, CLARK COUNTY, WISCONSIN |
JUNE TOWN BOARD MINUTES
JUNE 11, 2022

The Town Board of Sherwood was called to order on Saturday, June 11, 2022 at 9:30 am
at the Sherwood Town Hall. All town board members including clerk & treasurer were present.
Robert Fluegel was present. Paul Buger from Bugar Trucking was also present.

This notice was published in the Pittsville Record and posted at the town hall. Agenda
as follows--call to order, pledge of allegiance was recited. Reading and approval of last months
minutes, treasurers report, town correspondence, reports from town officers, public comments for
discussion and possible action by town board in open session--gravel bids-roads, Cemetery costs,
beavers, junk yard discussion, culverts. liquor license approved for 2022, pay bills, set town
board meeting for July 2022 and adjournment.

Chairman Andy called meeting to order. The Pledge of Allegiance was recited. After a
carrection was made regarding Lynn Moeller not Leslie Moeller was to remove the beavers, a
motion by Ken Schwanebeck seconded by Rick Schwanebeck to accept the minutes with this
notation. Motion carried. Peggi Schwanebeck gave the treasurers report. We have on hand
$41,751.84 in our checking account. This includes our first payment of the ARPA money.the
second payment is due sometime this month.

AGENDA TOPICS & MISCELLANEQUS ITEMS: gravel bids: We received -4-
gravel bids--Opelts--$13.94 per yard, --Red Rock Granite--$17.92 per yard, --Haas Sons--$15.09
per yard and Paul Bugar Trucking $12.63 per yard. After much discussion, a motion by
Supervisor Ken, seconded by Chairman Andy to purchase 2,000 yards of gravel from Paul Bugar
Trucking in 2022. Motion carried. Delivery time will be in August 2022. The Bullhead Bash
scheduled for July 2022 by Lynn Moeller was applied for licensing. A motion by Andy,
seconded by Ken to raise the license to $10.00 and the operators license up $3.00, for a total of
$13.00 instead of $6.00 as it was in the past. Motion carried. The culverts we will be buying for
Ballard Road & Anderson Road will bar18“.and will be metal aluminum. Length will be
determined at a later date. No motions were made at this time for the culverts. We will be
getting 63 cents per acre from the State for MFL taxes. An ordinance maybe needed for Guy
Mayer’s junkyard. Joey Becker from the DOT will help us on this item. Grader blades maybe
needed this year and the town board will wait until fall for any purchases. The Combination
Class B Licenses purchased by Connie’s Roadhouse Bar & Grill this year will not be raised in
2022-2023. This motion was made and approved by the Town Board, but there will be no other
changes and no COVID refunds made either. PAY BILLS: Board approved checks #4597
through #4609. Our next town board meeting will be held Saturday, July 16, 2022 at 9:30 am at
the Sherwood Town hall. A motion by Rick Schwanebeck, seconded by Ken Schwanebeck to
adjourn. Motion carried. Meeting adjourned. (10:55 am)

Respectively Submitted:
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Mrs. Alene Jacobson, Town Clerk



